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         Friends of St Swithun’s School
                           FOSSS

             Registered Charity Number : 1150288

 Logo designed by Damilola
Minutes for Monthly Meeting - Thursday 3rd October ‘13 – 7.30 – 9.00pm @ The Leopold
Apologies – Laura Gunner, Anne Jones, Christina Thomas, Daniel Thomas, Helen Hughes, Ann-Marie Deerin
Attendees – Mike Clarke, Liz Bradbury, Michelle Fincham, Ingrid Kilshaw, Su Bland, Sue (Reception Mum) , Nicola Ellis, Clare Jones, Annelies Denecker

1. Fundraising – What do we want to fundraise for? Governors ‘Shopping List’, Small items, such as clubs, new scooter park, or do we want to stop fundraising and start doing social events only?
Agree to keep fundraising, and look towards doing one off items each year. Suggestion that we fundraise for a new sound system for the School hall (around £2000) for this year, which was agreed. Also agreed that FOSSS representatives (potentially Zoë & Annelies) will go to the Governor’s B&F meeting on the 13th November. 

2. Finances – Review of the 2012/2013 finances – what was the expenditure? If we still want to fundraise, what is the most effective way to spend money?
Looked briefly at the expenditure. Agreed that we need to review the spending for each event and any social event needs to cover costs. All prices and charges need to be reviewed. 
a. What is the cost of charitable status? What are the financial requirements?
Charity status complete, accounts need to be submitted at the end of year, which Liz & Mike will do. Michelle Fincham will look at what we can do more with the charity status. Financial requirement of the charity status is turnover of £5000 for year. Agreed to suggest that people put the FOSSS as their fundraising recipient for the great south run – Nikki to do a form. 
b. Does the PTA association charge to be a member? 

Costs £110 per year, that costs gives us access to PTA association resource and also insurance for events. 
c. Any other questions?

Agreed that the yearly target for the FOSSS is £3,500 - £4000, which covers class yearly donation, Year 6 leavers treat, Anti Bullying campaign and a remainder to go towards a large item. 

3. New Families Tea Party – Feedback

Event was enjoyed and seen as a success, around 100 people attended (inc staff and FOSSS). A thank you email has already been sent out to the new parents who have provided their email welcoming them to the school, from the FOSSS, and asking them to come along to the meetings and helping at events. 2 parents have volunteered for the Story Telling event.

4. Story Telling Event

a. Michael O’Leary booked – charge of £75 to be paid on the night

b. S/S greenhouse – need to reconfirm with them – Liz has emailed Sue and all confirmed. Sue asked for small stall in the corridor for the S/S greenhouse to promote, which agree to do. 
c. Pizzas – can we ask Tesco/ Waitrose/ ASDA for a donation, reduced price? Action – Zoe to ask around if this is possible
d. Toffee Apples – where can we source from. Action – Ask Sarah Stafford. Zoe has asked and Sarah happy to do
e. Pumpkin carving – battery tea lights (ASDA – 6 for £3, inc batteries), or candles?  Use glow sticks in cupboard
f. Prizes needed for Pumpkin, Soup off, fancy dress comp. Action – Michelle to email Bookstores to see if we can get book tokens donated. Also Sue agreed to ask at the cathedral to see if they will donation token
g. Glow sticks – we have a box of them in the cupboard – do we want to sell them or bin them? Do not sale
h. Do we want to evoke the license? No
i. Tuck shop?? Do we want bread to serve with soup? Tuck Shop yes, and bread yes – Zoe to organise
j. Who can be there for set up, event, close down and tidy? Need someone on the gate for H&S
Alice feedback – need to ask for the Soups to be brought in a saucepan to enable heating, also need an entry form which she will organise

5. Winter Disco

a. If we use the license for the story telling, we need to get another for disco. Suggestion we reduce choice on bar 
b. DJ Julie booked – charge of £200. Agreed to go with Juli this time, but need to negotiate price reduction going forward or find new DJ
Request that there is no Pass the Parcel, Teach kids the dances at infant disco, and dance comp for Juniors. 

c. Flyers need to include play list choices.

d. Any new ideas/ changes?

6. Winter fair

a. Email gone out to some traders. Message has gone out to the Love Southsea traders, to see if any would like a stall – awaiting any feedback. 
b. Plan needed. 
c. Class stalls – any feedback. Once plan is complete we can see what space we have for stalls and feedback
d. Annelies ideas – which should we use?

e. License? Last year we did mulled wine 
f. Father Christmas – Aidan, Jim? Dave Wilding has agreed to be back up

g. How can we get more homemade cakes for the cake stall?

h. Volunteer list – Need to put up at the story telling to get people to sign up early
i. Posters for the fair – how about the children design them? Agreed Liz to request at school
Face painting – need to reduce choice and do smaller designers to get more movement in queue. 
Agreed to do pre-loved bags and purses stall.

Agreed to do an international food stall for the different nationalities that are in the school

Agreed to do Reindeer food again & xmas cards for the activity stall. 

Action – Zoe to speak to Hillbourne about doing bags of sweets for Grotto. 

Look into doing a kids present room, once plan is complete (space issue)
Bike Doctor coming to fair, need to set up appointment bookings – 20 min slots. 

Agreed to have a small working meeting on Wednesday 9th October to agree floor plan – Zoe, Su, Annelies, Helen. 
7. Free Workshops for PTA – any one have the time to go – Tuesday 12th Nov, 6.45 – 9pm, Lavant.

Review at next meeting if anyone can make it

8. Newsletter/ Communication

Feedback from the Newsletter was positive, and it has been agreed to do a Newsletter at the beginning of each Term. Also agreed that to get more parents involved we need to communicate more to the community, which will also reduce the ‘cliquey’ view of the FOSSS. 
9. Website

Committee members need to send Nikki photos so that the notice board can be updated

10. AOB

Sue agreed to look into selling children designed Christmas cards – needs to be done asap so can go home at Half term. 
Agreed Next Meeting to be held at the Northcote Pub at 7.30pm on the 7th November 2013. 
